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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
This announcement is made at the request of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the 
“Stock Exchange”).  Unless otherwise specified, capitalised terms used herein shall have the 
same meaning as those used in the Announcement previously posted on 28 March 2011. 
 
The directors are not aware of the circumstances which led to the Investigation.  Further, the 
directors are not aware of any circumstances which lead them to believe that Zenith (the 60% 
owned subsidiary) is the target of the Investigation. 
 
The daily operation of Zenith is carried on in the usual manner.  The Company has been able 
to retrieve the general ledger from the authority, though as of the date of this announcement, 
the Investigation is still underway. 
 
So far as the directors are aware, none of the persons involved in the Investigation is part of 
the management and/or a director of the Company.  So far as the directors are aware, the 
senior executives involved of Zenith are the general manager (who is also a director of Zenith) 
and the assistant general manager. 
 
The net assets of each of Zenith and the Group attributable to equity owners of the Company 
as at 30 June 2010 were HK$23,778,000 and HK$137,338,000 respectively as set out in the 
unaudited interim financial statements of the Company. 
 
The Company will disclose any further material developments of the Investigation by further 
announcement in a timely manner. 
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